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	0BCEO Update – December 2016
	

	
	Dear Stakeholders,

The Board of Taxation held its final meeting for 2016 on 8 December 2016 in Melbourne.  There was no formal stakeholder engagement at this meeting given the time of year and competing priorities for stakeholders!

The Board had the pleasure of welcoming the Minister for Revenue and Financial Services, the Hon Kelly O’Dwyer MP to the meeting together with two of her advisers Julian Sheezel and Phillip Lindsay.  This provided us with an opportunity to provide an update to the Minister on the current projects and work of the Board.  The Minister also outlined the Government’s priorities for 2017.   
	

	
	Budget 2017-18
	

	
	The Board discussed various themes and ideas for tax simplification and tax reform to include in its recommendations and submission to Government for the upcoming 2017-18 Budget.  We hope to finalise the list of ideas and recommendations to the Treasurer and Minister for Revenue and Financial Services in early 2017.  
	

	
	Sounding Board
	

	
	The Board received an update on the recent activity on the Sounding Board.  I am pleased to report that there has been an increase in the number of subscribers (73 new users since last month) and an increased engagement with a number of Sounding Board ideas.  These ideas were also discussed as part of the 2017-18 Budget agenda discussion.

The Board continues to monitor and review activity on Sounding Board, which is a standing item on the Board’s agenda.  If you would like to comment, vote or post your own suggestion, you can do so by 31TUregisteringU31T with Sounding Board.  Please visit Sounding Board for more information – 31TUhttps://taxboard.ideascale.com/U31  
	

	
	Annual Report
	

	
	Publication of the Board’s Annual Report for the year ending 30 June 2016 is expected in early 2017.  The report was endorsed by Board members and it will be provided to the Minister prior to the end of the year.  
	

	
	Year in Review
	

	
	2016 has been a busy and productive year for the Board. We have been delighted with the co-operation and engagement with Treasury, the Australian Taxation Office and stakeholders.  The Board has looked for opportunities to hear and understand stakeholder priorities for the tax system and to introduce the Board and its agenda.  In particular the Board members have presented at many industry and professional conferences and forums to update the tax community on the work of the Board.  This included – Wolters Kluwer/CCH, The Tax Institute, Minerals Council of Australia, Institute of Public Accountants, the Corporate Tax Association, Centre for International Finance and Regulation and the Australian Centre for Financial Studies, Macquarie University, BDO, Greenwoods & Herbert Smith Freehills, the Australian National University, KPMG,  Crawford School of Public Policy, the Financial Services Council, University of New South Wales, Melbourne Law School, Financial Services Accountants Association, CPA Australia and Law Council of Australia.

Transparency has been a key taxation theme in 2016 and the Board’s Voluntary Tax Transparency Code is an important development in this debate which will no doubt continue into 2017.  Congratulations to all those organisations who have registered (and better still reported) and thankyou to the BCA, CTA and G100 for continuing to sponsor the adoption of the Code.

Another key achievement for the year was reporting on the implementation of hybrid mismatch rules and undertaking further work on the application of the hybrid mismatch rules to regulatory capital.  Further work to progress implementation will be important in 2017.

The Board kicked off several new projects this year, including:

•
Asset merger roll-over relief;

•
Review of international experience and best practice in managing shadow economy tax collection risks;

•
Residency tests for High Wealth Individuals;

•
Alignment of tax and accounting concepts;

•
Tax and the sharing economy;

•
The consistency of core concepts  applied under State and Federal tax laws; and

•
Targeted trust simplification.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank those who have been part of the many consultation sessions the Board has run over the year in relation to our projects.  Your input and insights are of value to us and are very much appreciated. 

Our first meeting for 2017 will be held in Sydney on Thursday 16 February 2017.  Should you wish to discuss any of these matters further, please contact the Board of Taxation on 02 6263 4366.  

Enjoy the Holidays!

I hope you get to relax over the holidays with family and friends and enjoy some ‘downtime’.

We look forward to working with you in 2017!
	

	
	Kind regards

Karen Payne
	

	
	Karen Payne

Chief Executive Officer
Board of Taxation
	phone:  +61 2 6263 2122

mobile: 0405 843 880

fax: +61 2 6263 2617

email: 31TUkaren.payne@treasury.gov.auU31T
	

	
	C/- The Treasury

100 Market Street, Sydney NSW 2000
	website: 31TUwww.taxboard.gov.au
The Board of Taxation Secretariat

Langton Crescent, Parkes ACT 2600 Australia
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